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SUBJECT: 

Contract with Canby Excavating, Inc. for the Construction of the Meyers Road Extension Project 

(CI 17-001)

RECOMMENDED ACTION (Motion):

Award the bid and authorize the City Manager to execute the Contract Agreement in the amount 

of $7,218,786.00 with Canby Excavating, Inc. to provide construction services for the Meyers 

Road Extension Project.

BACKGROUND:

In April 2017, the City hired OBEC Consulting Engineers to provide design services for the 

Meyers Road Extension Project. The project was identified in the City's Transportation System 

Plan (TSP) to provide a safe and multi-modal connection for motor vehicles, bicycles, and 

pedestrians travelling along Meyers Road. The Meyers Road Extension Project will provide a safe 

and multi-modal connection for motor vehicles, bicycles, and pedestrians travelling along Meyers 

Road, in addition to serving many other purposes:

· Relieving congestion on Glen Oak Road; and

·     Providing a new access through the area to foster future development of industrial land 

parcels adjacent to the road; and

·     Assisting in addressing transportation capacity concerns and alternative mobility 

targets at the intersection of Hwy 213 and Beavercreek Road; and

·     Providing access for the Oregon City School District Transportation and Maintenance 

Facility, a future park at the corner of Meyers Road and High School Avenue, and an 

additional access (on the south end of the campus) to Clackamas Community College.

The project will complete the Meyers Road section between Highway 213 and High School Lane. 

The roadway will include two travel lanes, a center turn lane/landscaped median, buffered bike 

lanes, on-street parking on the south side, stormwater treatment facilities, sidewalks, street trees, 

and street lighting. The project will also construct an additional connection to Clackamas 

Community College on the south side of the campus as agreed to in the Clackamas Community 

College Cost Sharing Agreement. New underground public utility infrastructure will include a 12" 

ductile iron waterline, fire hydrants, a 15" sanitary sewer line with manholes, and lateral 

connections to adjacent properties.

In April 2019, the project was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce, and the bid opening 
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was held on May 21, 2019. Five bids were received. Staff and OBEC Consulting Engineers 

reviewed the bids and determined that Canby Excavating, Inc. was the low responsive bidder. The 

contract award value is seven million, two hundred eighteen thousand, seven hundred eighty-six 

and 00/100 dollars ($7,218,786.00).

The list below includes the bidders and bid amounts received for this project:

Canby Excavating, Inc. $7,218,786.00

Pacific Excavation, Inc. $7,947,000.00

Kerr Contracting Oregon, Inc. $8,031,876.00

Moore Excavation, Inc. $8,064,271.05

Emery & Sons Construction Group, LLC $8,580,878.00

Engineer’s Estimate (See Note 1) $7,122,232.40

Note 1: The City's bid advertisement published an estimated construction cost range of $7.8 

million to 8.2 million.  The larger range included the estimated costs for construction engineering 

and an estimated five percent additional funding for project contingencies.  

BUDGET IMPACT:

Amount: $7,218,786.00

FY(s): 2019/20 & 2020/21

Funding Source: Transportation SDC, Water SDC, Sanitary Sewer SDC and Storm SDC
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